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TO: Honorable Senfronia Thompson, Chair, House Committee on Public Health
 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB2703 by Thierry (Relating to a work group on the establishment of a maternal

mortality and morbidity data registry.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to require the Department of State Health
Services (DSHS) to develop a work group with certain membership requirements to provide
advice and consultation services on the establishment of a maternal mortality and morbidity data
registry. 
 
The bill would require DSHS to prepare a submit a report with recommendations to the governor,
lieutenant governor, speaker, Legislative Budget Board, and each standing committee of the
legislature having primary jurisdiction over the department and post on DSHS' website before
September 1, 2020.
 
The bill would take effect September 1, 2019.
 
This analysis assumes the provisions of the bill can be implemented using existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 537 State Health Services,
Department of

LBB Staff: WP, AKi, EP, AMa
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